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PRIESTLY PERUSINGS
Autumn in the Church is always filled with anticipation. The beginning of the “program year” offers new ideas, new ministries, new hope, new encouragement. Autumn in Nature is also a time of significant change – leaves change colors and fall to the earth; grass grows dormant, squirrels scamper after falling acorns, sunlight takes a different “slant,” bears and some other animals prepare for winter hibernation, and so forth. Christians know and accept change perhaps better than some other religions – we understand that the cycle of death and resurrection is inevitable and constant, and that God is always at work in it. One of the changes that will take place for us at All Saints’ this fall – one to which I have not looked forward - is the retirement of George Giblin as Organist and Choirmaster. George and Lee have been at All Saints’ for several years (and became members a couple of years ago) and I have so very much enjoyed working with George. We tend to think alike, which makes liturgical life easy for me. George not only has musical skills abounding, but in addition to his background in things medical and administrative, he also has considerable training in theology and liturgics, and a knowledge of and access to all the various resources for planning  liturgy, and that means that we “speak the same language” in service planning. Early last winter, George told me that he was preparing to retire from his position as a nursing-home administrator and that, in due course, he might also wish to retire from his musical leadership here at All Saints’. So it did not surprise me a great deal when he confirmed in July that, while he and Lee expect to maintain their church membership at All Saints’, they would very much like to try spending winters in a warmer climate! We will miss George’s ministry of music and his great sense of humor! Please plan to join us for a retirement celebration for George and Lee on Sunday, September 23rd following the Eucharist, so that we may all wish them well and many blessings wherever their new life may take them, and see below for information on the next steps in our music ministry.
Faithfully,

Susan+  

New Organist/Choirmaster to begin in October I am very pleased to announce that, following interviews with an advisory team from the choir, as well as myself, Roberta Stocksdale has accepted my invitation to succeed George Giblin as Organist/Choirmaster. Roberta has long experience as an organist and choir director in several denominations, particularly in Lutheran and Episcopal churches. She has just completed a six-month position as Interim O/C at St. Andrew’s, Madison. Roberta is married to The Rev. Robert Stocksdale, who retired in January as Rector of St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church, Meriden. Both have attended church here since then, whenever they are not serving elsewhere. I look forward to working with Roberta and to discover the gifts and creativity which are uniquely hers, and which she will, in due course, share with us all. Roberta will begin her duties on October 1. Please plan to join us for a welcome celebration for Roberta on Sunday, October 7 following the Eucharist. 
Eleven persons in August completed the Kerygma Bible study on the Gospel of Mark. In the next few weeks, you will hear more about a “Bible Challenge” from The Episcopal Church, encouraging everyone to read the Bible over the course of a year.

Training for new acolytes (crucifers, servers and torch bearers) and “continuing education” for those who are experienced will be held after church on September 30 and will include make-your-own ice cream sundaes. This ministry is a wonderful and not very time-consuming way for youth and adults to serve the Lord and the Church. It is a first-rate model of Christian stewardship of time and talent. While some think this is a ministry open only to youth, adults are strongly encouraged to serve, as well. If you are not currently serving as an acolyte, please speak to Mother Davidson and to Henry Curtiss to make sure your name is added to the rota. 

Refresher training for Lectors (and training for new lectors) will take place on September 16 after church. If you are currently a lector, or would like to become one, please plan to stay for an hour after church that Sunday.  If you are not currently a lector, but are interested in becoming one, please tell Henry Curtiss, so that he can schedule you for that ministry.
Discussion of General Convention issues and decisions Sunday, September 9, following the Eucharist. You are invited to a conversation around issues and decisions made by the 77th Convention of the Episcopal Church in July. A comprehensive list of those actions will be posted on the bulletin board on Sept. 4. 
Special Donation for Loan Prinicipal Only.  In October 2007, All Saints' borrowed $30,000 from the Diocese to pay for the exterior siding to the church. As of Sept 1, 2012, the outstanding balance is $22,411.57. With Susan's support, All Saints' has begun collecting funds (the first $100 was received on Sunday August 26th), from those parishioners wishing to make "an extra donation" to an account designated "Loan Principal Only Payment". Monies will be collected up to and through Sunday October 28th. On ALL SAINTS DAY, a Loan Principal Only Payment check will be mailed to the Diocese. Every couple of weeks, the Treasurer will announce the status of these "special donations" collected. Thanks go to one-and-all for your help with this project. 
Disposition of wooden chairs.  We are considering replacing the current wooden chairs used by the choir, as some of the chairs have become quite rickety. Also, there are some chairs with caned seats that have fallen into disrepair. For those wooden chairs which may be still OK for use on the side aisles, we are seeking a furniture builder or repairer who may be able to shore up the chairs or advise us re their disposition. If anyone knows of such a person, please notify Susan or any Vestry member.
The next Men's Card Night is planned for Thursday, Sept 27, at La Fortuna restaurant. Please note the day change from previous Wednesdays. For any potential new attendee who may be interested, fee for this event is $16, and includes a meal starting at 6:30, followed by a partner’s type setback tournament. The night usually concludes by 9:15.  This is a friendly, casual evening, with partners chosen at random at the beginning of the night. For additional information, please see or contact Peter Marcisz (203) 678-9883.

All Saint’s Woman’s group will begin the new year with a meeting on Sept. 20 at 7:00 pm.
Tag Sale and Bake Sale.  The annual tag sale will be held on Saturday, October 13th.   Please put your tag sale items aside to bring to the church during that week.  Items will be collected each evening (times will be posted).   Help is needed to set up and price items on Friday, October 12th starting at 6:30 pm and on Saturday during the tag sale and at the end (3:00 pm) with boxing items up.  We also need someone who can take these items to Goodwill.  There will also be a bake sale and raffle.   You will be called to ask to bake.  We are looking for raffle donations; a raffle basket, some items to make a basket, or a gift card.
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